March 15th, 2009
Hi
First, a correction: In the women’s Rugby 7s World cup, it was Australia who won, beating New Zealand. I made the mistake in reading the result. In stating the result, often the winner is placed first but this time it was reversed. 

I am slowly recovering from the Bell’s Palsy. The pulsitile tinnitus you mentioned Leonie is still present but does not seem to be as bad. I looked it up on the web. It seems that there are two spellings – ‘pulsitile’and ‘pulsatile’. In fact, in one search, it even asked me if I had spelt the word incorrectly. And in one article it was spelt both ways. 


My injured tendon is also getting better now that I have cut out the running in the gym. However, the weekend run puts a strain on it, which is probably adding to the healing time. I have now had it for more than two months. Yesterday’s run was not bad. It started off cool, cool enough to wear a pullover, but ended up warm very warm. I did the Pat Sin Leng run I mentioned last week. Parts of the track are in an appalling condition, seemingly destroyed by rain and hill movement. So a lot of care was needed. Also, the Bell’s Palsy affects my eyes, making vision slightly blurred at times and also excess watering which makes things difficult to see. However, in spite of this, it was quite a fast run. 
In HK, two local pharmaceutical companies are in trouble. One has been closed for producing tainted medicine that has been linked to the deaths of at least five people in local hospitals. It seems that some kind of Mucor fungus got into this medicine. The fungus does not affect most people, but those whose immune systems are compromised, such as leukaemia patients, are in danger. The other company has been suspended for a month for placing incorrect expiry dates of the labels of medicines. But to a large extent the HK government allows this kind of thing to happen; it has only 20 people to check the more than 30 000 drugs that need to be checked! As I have said before, the HK government is very reluctant to spend money on doing policing. Minimal policing in the extreme – perhaps anorexia policing might describe it better. 
My old secondary school in Gisborne is having its centennial celebrations at Easter. I originally thought of going, but it is only for two days and the programme is not very appealing – very little time to meet former classmates, which is the main purpose for attending. I e-mailed the school recently, suggesting they add a ‘Who’s going?’ list to their website, which they did. Looking at the list, there are only four or five from my years who are attending. The oldest attendees are from the 1930s with about 14 going; I am surprised there are so many from that decade.
BTW, the bush fires in Victoria (Australia) are finally over. The last fire was extinguished on Friday. The US contingent of fire fighters should be on its way home now. 
That’s about it for now. 
Cheers.
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